

Hesperia Wranglers, Inc.

P.O. Box 400222 Hesperia, CA 92340 2024 President Tim Mustaikis (760) 220-4960 Founders of the William Kinnard Memorial Scholarship Fund Federal ID # 51-0209989 State Non-Profit # C0 365 453

66th Year

2024 Officers

Tim Mustaikis Carol Cronk Scott Schwinning Quannah Schuller Summer Collins Tonii Mustaikis

2024 Board

Ana Amaral Jan Gretzner Diane Schooff Sharvel Schwinning Coby Webb Virginia Wilson

Alternates

Kerri Latham Frank York

Welcome to the Hesperia Wranglers

As we begin our 66th year, the Hesperia Wranglers would like to encourage our new members to participate in Wrangler activities. Here are just a few notes to tell you a little about us and what we do:

First and foremost, we are a family-oriented horse club with the sole purpose of promoting horsemanship, fellowship, respect, and appreciation of our faithful servant "the Horse". We also promote recreation such as trail rides and participation in parades.

We offer assistance to local organizations, e.g.: canned food drives and the Spark of Love Toy Drive. We have joined the fight and donated money raised from our barrel racing series to the Relay for Life for Cancer research. In 1968 the Wranglers established the William L. Kinnard Scholarship Fund. We have been awarding Scholarships every year since then to eligible candidates. The purpose of the scholarship is to commemorate the ultimate sacrifice made by the young Wrangler, William (Bill) Kinnard, and all those that served in the Vietnam Conflict.

We have monthly Gymkhana competitions; occasional play days, a Queen contest and we sponsor horsemanship clinics. Our gymkhana shows are on the second Saturday of each month, beginning in March and ending in November. Ribbons and/or Wrangler bucks are given to the top five places in each event and high point awards, or Wrangler bucks, are handed out at the end of each show. These bucks can be used as money at local merchants, which are displayed on the bucks, or used at gymkhana events for entry fees or chuck wagon purchases.

Clinics and other events are scheduled throughout the year. Come join us and have fun and get acquainted with other members in a noncompetitive way. No points are given, but we always have a great time. We also host "The Hesperia Wranglers Championship Gymkhana" in September as part of the Hesperia Days activities. For more information on these events look in the Daily Press newspaper in Horse Talk column or our monthly newsletter, and you can also follow us on Facebook at Hesperia Wranglers and Hesperia Wranglers Queens.

The most exciting time for all is Awards Night. Traditionally held in December, this night is when all the hard work pays off, and competitors have a chance to show their achievements for the year. Awards are given to all qualifying members as rewards for many hours of work in training and competition. These awards can be anywhere from a trophy saddle to buckles, blankets, breast collars, trophies, or other horse related items. Also awarded is the most honored trophy of them all, SPORTSMANSHIP.

As you can see, we have something for everyone. You are a part of our club, and we value any questions you may have. Feel free to contact me or any member of the board with your questions. We are so happy you have joined our family club and wish you a great year with us!

Thank you for your support,

Tim Mustaikis.

Hesperia Wranglers President & the Membership Committee